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            May 2015 

   

FROM THE PASTORFROM THE PASTORFROM THE PASTOR   
 

Dear People of CTK-Epiphany, 
 

How about that Easter Sunday? I am so very grateful to all of 
you who made our Easter Sunday service such a success. Gin-
nie Kasten and Melissa Springer did a wonderful job making 
sure all of the altar guild items made their way over to United 
Church. Ken Wagner organized a team of cooks to stage an 
incredible breakfast, and Tom Johnson and Ruth Kruger craft-
ed an altar and altar cloth respectively that made me feel right 
at home presiding at the Eucharist. We couldn’t have done it 
without all of these faithful people and so many 
more. 
 

And a big thank you to everyone who made the trip 
over to United Church. I know it seemed less than 
ideal to hold our Easter service in a building other 
than our own, but I am grateful you were willing to take a 
risk.  
 

The feedback I have received has been overwhelming posi-
tive. A full house, lots of visitors, fellowship with other Chris-
tians, and some amazing music. But I don’t think that should 
be a surprise. It seems every time we get together it’s a won-
derful experience. 
 

- Worshiping together on our feast days - CTK and Epiph-
any Sundays respectively. 

- A packed house and full cast for our joint Christmas 
Pageant. 

 

 

- Gathering around the Table on Maundy Thursday, 
around the cross on Good Friday, and around the font at 
the Easter Vigil. 

 

When we get together we sing a little louder, pass the peace a 
little longer, and approximate Jesus’ hope for his disciples a 
little more closely - as we come together as one. 
 

I’m pleased that this summer we’ll have even more opportuni-
ties to worship together. With so many folks heading off in a 
million directions during the vacation season, attendance goes 
down significantly in our congregations. What a wonderful 
opportunity to come to be the Church together. 

 

This summer we will have one worship service at 
9:00 a.m. For the month of July, we will worship at 
Church of the Epiphany, and in August, we’ll wor-
ship at Christ the King. Our liturgy for the summer 
will, like Easter, be a blend of the Lutheran and 
Episcopalian liturgies. We will also utilize hymno-

dy from both traditions. I think you’ll be surprised how com-
fortable this blended liturgy will feel. 
 

During the summer months, in the season after Pentecost, the 
church is decorated in green - symbolizing our growth in dis-
cipleship. I hope you take time this summer to grow in your 
discipleship, as we grow as churches in our mutual ministry. 
Together we are indeed stronger, more boisterous, and more 
faithful to our Lord’s call, “That they may all be one”  
(John 17:21). 
 

           Grace and peace, 
           Pastor Nathaniel 

  

  

         The Rev. Nathaniel S. Anderson, Pastor 

         Tel:  ȋͺͷ͹Ȍ ͹ͼͼ-ͷ͸ͻ͸    Email:  pastor@ctkwilbraham.org 
  

         Christ the King Lutheran Church 

 ͽͻ; Main Street 

 Wilbraham, MA ͶͷͶͿͻ 

 Tel:  ȋͺͷ͹Ȍ ͻͿͼ-͹Ͷͺͻ   Fax:  ȋͺͷ͹Ȍ ͻͿͼ-Ϳ͸͸Ͷ 

 Website:   http://www.ctkwilbraham.org   

   
      The Rev. Nathaniel S. Anderson—Priest-in-Charge 

      Tel:  ȋͺͷ͹Ȍ ͹ͼͼ-ͷ͸ͻ͸    Email:  fathernathaniel@epiphanyma.org 
  

      The Episcopal Church of the Epiphany 

  ͸Ͷ (ighland Avenue  

 Wilbraham, MA  ͲͳͲ95 

 Tel:  ȋͺͷ͹Ȍ ͻͿͼ-ͼͶ;Ͷ    
 Website:  http://www.epiphanyma.org 

  
  

We strive to be a congregation so empowered by the Gospel message and our unity in Christ 
that we work together to minister to those in need and proclaim the Good News to all. 

http://www.epiphanyma.org


 

CHRISTIAN EDUCATION NEWSCHRISTIAN EDUCATION NEWSCHRISTIAN EDUCATION NEWS   
 

Education Schedule . . . 
 

*LESSON DAYS - EǀeryoŶe iŶ iŶdiǀidual Đlass-   
  rooŵs, grouped ďy age. 
*INTERGENERATIONAL/FAMILY DAYS – Large  
  group, faŵily aĐiǀiies iŶĐludiŶg all ages, pre-k –  
  adult ;AĐiǀiies ǁill ďe CTK aŶd ChurĐh of the  
  EpiphaŶy ĐoŵďiŶed eǀeŶts.Ϳ 
 

 May 
 

  3 Lesson Day   

10 NO SUNDAY SCHOOL - MOTHER’S DAY   
17 Lesson Day  
24 NO SUNDAY SCHOOL - MEMORIAL DAY 

31 Year End Intergenerational/Family Day at  
     Epiphany 

 

Year End Celebration – Sunday, May 31 . . . 
 

People of Epiphany and Christ the King, mark 
your calendars for a special Sunday School year-
end celebration!  On Sunday, May 31, there will 
be an Intergenerational Family Day at 9:15 a.m. 
and a 10:30 a.m. worship service, at Church of 
the Epiphany.  Join us following worship for a 
picnic at Epiphany.  Look for more details to 
come. 
   
“Lunch Bunch” Bible Study 

 

The adult Bible Study will continue on Thurs-
days from noon to 1:00 p.m., at Christ the 
King.  The topic presently is “A Gardner, Two 
Travelers, and a Cheat”. Using the People of Faith 
Bible study series, we’ll spend a week each on 
four different biblical characters (Adam, Abra-
ham, Sarah, and Jacob), and what they can teach 
us about living faithfully today.  Please join us. 
  

 

YOUTH GROUP DATESYOUTH GROUP DATESYOUTH GROUP DATES   
 

Joint Youth Group with United Church . . . 
 

Youth Fellowship meetings:  
May 17: Middle School and High School together  
              at 6:00 p.m.  
June 14: MS 5:30-6:45 / HS 7:00-8:30  
  

Youth drop-in nights:  
May 1: 6:00-9:00 p.m.  
  

All meetings are held at Wilbraham United 
Church, 500 Main Street. 
 

 

CTK SOCIAL MINISTRY NEWSCTK SOCIAL MINISTRY NEWSCTK SOCIAL MINISTRY NEWS   
   

“Feed my Sheep”. This was the command that 
Jesus gave us before He ascended to heaven, and 
that is the mission of Social Ministry at Christ the  

 

King. Most of you already play a part in helping 
to fulfill this mission by simply putting money in 
the offering plate at CTK – because each year 
10% of our annual income goes to helping those 
in need.  Below you will find a yearlong calendar 
of Social Ministry projects.  The intent is not to 
bombard people, constantly asking for things, but 
instead to offer opportunities for people to get 
involved, as much or as little as they choose and 
to make it as easy as possible for everyone to take 
part. Here are some ways you can get involved: 
 

 1.  Give Money - There are ample opportunities  
      throughout the year to donate money to a   
      number of specific causes (all tax deductible).  
      Every dollar makes a difference! 
 

 2. Give Time - Many of these activities allow  
      you to be involved by committing only a few  
      hours to a specific activity. 
 

 3. Give Items - Throughout the year, we collect  
      specific items to help those in need.  By add- 

      ing just a few things to your shopping list peri- 
      odically, you can make a big difference in  
      someone else’s life. 

 

So please take a look at the calendar, and help out 
wherever you can. Specific information on each 
project will be available as we go through the 
year.  Also, feel free to use the contact names and 
numbers to find out more about or get more in-
volved with any of these activities.  
 

Christ the King has always been a very generous 
congregation.  We would like to thank the many 
individuals who consistently donate to Social 
Ministry, and share their time and talents with 
those in need.  We are deeply grateful for your 
support!!  
 

SOCIAL MINISTRY CALENDAR OF SPECIAL 
PROJECTS 2015-2016 

 

     May 2015  

Malaria Nets – Money collection to provide mos- 

   quito nets to help prevent malaria. 
 

                          June-August  

Fresh Produce Donations for the Survival Center. 
Congregational Activity: Blueberry Picking (for 
Survival Center). 
 

                           September 

Undie Sunday – Collection of underwear, socks, 
and t-shirts for Springfield Rescue Mission. 
 

October   

CROP Walk – An opportunity to donate money 
and/or walk for World Hunger. 
 

       November 8  

Cathedral in the Night – Volunteers and food 
items needed to feed area homeless. 
 

SOCIAL MINISTRY Continues . . . 
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Christ the King Council officers are:  
President - Tom

 Johnson, V
ice

-President - K
elly N

ygren
 

Treasurer - Peter V
an B

eaver, Financial Secretary - M
elissa Springer

 

  

O
ther Council m

em
bers:   

 Pastor N
athaniel A

nderson, C
hris C

aster, B
arbara Fisher, A

ndrea H
inkam

per, 
K

evin H
inkam

per, and Sarah Springer (youth representative)  
     

  

N
eed to contact The Church of the Epiphany?

 
 Judith J. Phillips ȋAttyPhillips@

gm
ail.com

Ȍ
 

 
 Senior Warden  

Ginny Ziobro ȋginzio@
charter.netȌ

      
 

 
 Junior Warden

 

Donna Fountain ȋDLFountain͸@
gm

ail.com
Ȍ
 

 Treasurer
 

Eric True ȋegeem
@

com
cast.netȌ

 
 

 
 

 
 Sexton

 

Marianne Wagner ȋreew
agner@

charter.netȌ
 

 Parish Nurse
 

Judith J. Phillips, Esq. ȋAttyPhillips@
gm

ail.com
Ȍ
 Safe Church Coordinator  

Linda Fitzgerald ȋlindajerryfitz@
verizon.netȌ  

 Pledge Treasurer
 

Judith Phillips ȋAttyPhillips@
gm

ail.com
Ȍ  

 
 May Vestry on Duty

 

mailto:AttyPhillips@gmail.com
http://mail.google.com/mail/contacts/ui/ContactManager?js=RAW&maximize=true&hide=true&position=absolute&hl=en&border=NONE&eventCallback=ParentStub1202696797812&zx=8qpz2y741dvp
mailto:reewagner@charter.net
mailto:lindajerryfitz@verizon.net


 

SOCIAL MINISTRY NEWS Continued . . .SOCIAL MINISTRY NEWS Continued . . .SOCIAL MINISTRY NEWS Continued . . .   
   

November   

Thanksgiving Bags – Donation of Thanksgiving Dinner 
food items for those in need. 
 

December   

Mary Anne’s Kids – Collect money and purchase Christmas gifts 
for foster teens. 
 

                                       February 2016   

Souper Bowl of Caring – Canned food drive, collecting soup for 
the Survival Center. 
 

    March   

Lenten project to help provide clean water in third world coun-
tries. 
Easter Bags – Donations of Easter Dinner food items for those in 
need. 
 

ONGOING PROJECTS 
 

We can always use more volunteers for the following ongoing 
projects. 
 

Loaves & Fishes . . . Looking for volunteers to cook and/or drive 
one or more times a year, the first week of each month. 
 

 - If you are willing to help, please contact Ann Setnes at  
   annset@charter.net. 
 

Quilting  . . . Meets Wednesday mornings to make quilts for Lu-
theran World Relief. 
  

 - For more information, contact Ruth Kruger at 267-5269. 
 

Survival Center Collections . . . Ongoing collection of food for 
the Survival Center. 
 

 - For more information, contact Fran Selva at 596-3045 or  
   office@ctkwilbraham.org. 
 

LOAVES & FISHES 
 

Thank you to all who have volunteered to shop or cook for the 
meal sent the first Wednesday every month to Loaves and Fishes 
in Springfield.  Ann Setnes can be contacted at 596-9549 or 
annset@charter.net for any questions.   Below is the schedule for 
May and June. 
  

May 5 Cook/May 6 Food Delivery – Melissa Springer 
Shoppers:  Kathleen Cordier, Martha Mensing 

Cooks:  Barbara Fisher, Melissa Springer (brownies) 
 

June 2 Cook/June 3 Food Delivery – Melissa Springer 
Shoppers:  Kelly, Owen, and Eli Comeau 

Cooks:  Fran Selva, Kevin and Andrea Hinkamper 
 

MALARIA NETS 
 

Social Ministry’s 2015 May Project will be col-
lecting money for Malaria Nets.  
 

 

A child dies from malaria every 60 seconds. Malaria is a disease 
caused by a parasite and transmitted by the bite of an infected 
mosquito. Since the start of the ELCA Malaria Campaign, we 
have already seen a reduction in the number of deaths from this 
preventable, treatable disease. By joining hands with Lutheran 
partners in 13 African countries, (Angola, Burundi, Central Afri-
can Republic, Liberia, Malawi, Mozambique, Namibia, Nigeria, 
South Sudan, Tanzania, Uganda, Zambia and Zimbabwe), we are 
becoming part of the global movement to make malaria history 
— for good. Working through Lutheran partners in Africa, the 
ELCA Malaria Campaign helps provide mosquito nets, educa-
tion, testing, medication, and more to help eliminate deaths from 
this disease. 
 

There will be a table in the Fellowship Hall during the month of 
May, taking donations.   
Give $10, and save a life! 
 

CALLING ALL QUILTERS 
 

Mark your calendars for the next quilting session at Christ the 
King.  It will be held on Wednesday, May 20, beginning at  
9:00 a.m.  All are welcome.  No sewing experience is necessary. 
 

MONTHLY FOOD DONATIONS  
 

The Social Ministry Committee is helping with contributions to 
the Emergency Food Program of The Community Survival Cen-
ter in Indian Orchard.  Please consider donating chunky soups, 
canned meat, and beef stew during the 
month of May.  These donations will help 
replenish the Survival Center’s shelves that 
at times become dangerously low.  Thank 
you to all who donate so generously during 
the year!   
 

THANK YOU FROM THE SURVIVAL CENTER  
 

The following is an excerpt from a letter from The Community 
Survival Center dated April 8.  
 

Dear Faithful Friends, 
 

Thank you for your donation of 194 pounds (CTK) and 40 
pounds (Epiphany) of nonperishable food for our pantry. Last 
year The Community Survival Center’s emergency food pantry 
was able to provide over 230 individuals with a traditional ham 
dinner because of the generosity of others. 
 

The holidays can be incredibly stressful for families with insuffi-
cient incomes, especially when they cannot afford to buy the  
items that are needed to follow holiday traditions.  We thank you  
for easing their burden and for bringing some much needed joy 
into their lives. 
 

        Gratefully, 
        Michelle, Levrault, Asst. Director 
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  Pastor/Father Nathaniel’s online tools:   
           Twitter:  www.twitter.com/PastorNanderson 

  Blog:  http://pastornanderson.blogspot.com/ 
  Facebook page:  www.facebook.com/PastorNanderson 
  

  Fran’s Hours  . . .  Monday through Thursday - 9:00 a.m. to noon.  

  

Pastor’s/Father’s Office Hours: 
  

Monday:  9:00 a.m.-noon at CTK; Tuesday: 

1:00-4:00 p.m. at Epiphany (596-6080) 
  

Wednesday:  9:00 a.m.-noon at The Village 

Store, Main St., Wilbraham 
  

  

  

  

  

Please call the church office, as Pastor 

Nathaniel from time to time will have spe-

cially scheduled events or pastoral emer-

gencies. 



   

EPIPHANY MAY JUNIOR EPIPHANY MAY JUNIOR EPIPHANY MAY JUNIOR 
WARDENWARDENWARDEN---   PROPERTY PROPERTY PROPERTY    
REPORTREPORTREPORT   
  

I am pleased to report that 
we have survived a long 
winter with no major prop-
erty damage from frozen, 
burst pipes; downed trees 
or limbs from snow, ice, 

and wind; no major roof or wall damage 
from ice dams. Tom kept a check on the 
temperatures and adjusted the heat as 
needed, and at times kept water running 
from the faucets to prevent water from 
freezing in the pipes. He tried to resolve 
some of the ice dams on the Nave roof. We 
did have some small drips down the Nave 
walls, and I have asked Eric to wash them 
down. Later this spring or early summer, 
we have been thinking about having our 
Nave roof evaluated by Mike McDonald – 
from the Building Inspector of America. 
We worked with him several years ago 
regarding the rectory and the roof on Sack-
ett and Stevens Halls. There have been 
concerns expressed about this 20+ 
year roof getting through another winter, 
but we will need to ascertain what we will 
be doing with our buildings in the near 
future, before we take on the expense of 
replacing the roof. 
           

The WMA has taken good care of the rec-
tory all winter and are still happy with our 
arrangement. 
 

The new driveway repair that was done 
last November has held up beautifully this 
past winter – no potholes, heaves or 
cracks! That was a job very well done. 
 

Tom has checked all the kneelers in the 
Nave and found about 20 are in need of 
repair. He has ordered all the parts neces-
sary, and they are beginning to arrive.  Eric 
will do the repairs. Tom and John 
Goetcheus have cleaned the inside of the 
windows above the organ. That project 
involved two people and three ladders. 
They intend to clean the outside when it is 
a little warmer and less windy. 
John also repaired the cracks 
and painted the north wall of the 
rear entrance. At some point, he 
plans to paint the opposite wall 
of the rear entrance. 

 

Our offer still stands to donate the Ark to 
CTK, so hopefully their Property Commit-
tee can determine if they still want it, and 
we can help get it there. 
   

For the past couple years, I have been 
making up a schedule for our Welcoming 
Ministries (Ushers and Coffee Hour). It 
had worked well most of the time, and I 
appreciate everyone’s cooperation to keep 
things going. But I have been getting many 
requests from people to be removed from 
the “pool”, for many various reasons, and 
it is getting very difficult to make up a 
schedule. It is filled through May. I have 
decided I will no longer make up a sched-
ule, but will post a calendar for June and 
July, ask people to look at their schedules, 
find a Sunday that fits their schedule, and 

help to keep things going by 
voluntarily signing up.  
 

June and July worship will 
be at Epiphany, and in Au-
gust, we will worship at 
CTK (They will take care of 

things there). What is needed for Coffee 
Hour will be one or two people to make 
coffee (or during the warmer times – iced 
tea, lemonade, and water), and something 
simple to accompany the drinks. It has 
gotten pretty fancy – like a mini-breakfast, 
which is very nice, but all that is actually 
needed is something simple to go with the 
coffee/tea/lemonade. 
             

       Thank you, 
       Ginny Ziobro 

 

 

 

FAITH ON TAPFAITH ON TAPFAITH ON TAP   
   

Next Meeting – May 17, at 4:00 p.m.  
  

Faith on Tap meets at the Center Square 
Grill, 84 Center Square (right off the 
rotary in East Longmeadow), from 4:00 
to 5:30 p.m. We will be joined by St. 
Mark’s and St. Andrew’s Episcopal 
Churches, as well as First Church of Christ 
in Longmeadow. 

  

Childcare will be provided starting at  
3:45 p.m. at St. Mark’s Episcopal Church, 
1 Porter Road, East Longmeadow. Come 
and join us for a fun time of conversation 
and fellowship on May 17. 
  

   

LUTHLUTHLUTH---SCOPALIAN SCOPALIAN SCOPALIAN    
LEXICON LEXICON LEXICON    
 

“Lutheran” and “Episcopalian” . . . 
 

Perhaps it seems a bit obvious, 
and should have been covered in 
a previous Lexicon, but what 
about these terms, “Lutheran” 
and “Episcopalian”? 

 

“Episcopalian” reflects the importance of 
Bishops, or The Episcopacy, in The Epis-
copal Church (TEC). A great emphasis is 
put on the regional Diocese, headed by the 
Bishop. TEC has deacons, priests, and 
bishops - but whereas not every parish has 
a deacon, or even a called priest, every 
parish has a bishop. Some other churches 
emphasize other parts of the church struc-
ture - Presbyterians emphasize the ministry 
of the Presbyter (or priest) and Congrega-
tionalists emphasize the ministry of the 
whole laity (the congregation). A common 
linguistic mistake is the use of “Episcopal” 
and “Episcopalian.” “Episcopalians” at-
tend “Episcopal” churches - not 
“Episcopals” attending “Episcopalian” 
churches. 
 

“Lutheran” obviously comes from the re-
former, Martin Luther. However, the use 
of “Lutheran” to describe his followers 
was originally an insult. One can imagine 
the derision of “Those Lutheran heretics!” 
Luther and his followers referred to them-
selves as “evangelicals” - the term still 
widely used in his native Germany. While 
that term has taken on different connota-
tions in the United States, Evangelical real-
ly means “pertaining to the Good News.” 
Some Lutherans style themselves as 
“Evangelical catholics” - emphasizing the 
Lutheran focus on the Good News, while 
also their place in Christ’s one Holy catho-
lic and apostolic church. 
 

In the end Lutherans and Episcopalians are 
both evangelical, both min-
ister with their bishops and 
most of all, are both follow-
ers of Christ - Christians - a 
name we can all agree on. 
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Check Out the  

Spring 2015 Ekklesia! 
 

 

 

The Spring 2015 edition of Ekklesia (a 

publication of the New England Synod of 
The Evangelical Lutheran Church in 
America) is now available! A copy is being 
sent to each of our congregations, as well 
as our mission support donors. You can 
read it by going to  
http://www.nesynod.org. 
  

 

 

In this edition: 
 Our Saviour's in East Boston has become a hub of activ-

ity for its neighborhood, but newly ordained pastor 
developer Britta Meiers Carlson is hoping to make 
it a hub of spirituality, too, through a focus on the 

many cultures that surround it. 
 The Synod offers several grants for ministries that need 

a little help achieving their goals. We take a look at a 
few ministries that have benefited from grant money, 
and how they've put it to good use. 

 When the Episcopal congregation nearby was forced 

move its worship out of its old, drafty sanctuary, 
Prince of Peace Lutheran Church in Augusta, Maine, 
offered itself as a new home, and now the Lutherans 
and Episcopalians are learning and worshipping to-
gether, with a blend of both traditions. 

 Give Bishop Hazelwood 103 minutes, and he'll give 

you a plan to make your congregation's stewardship 
better, faster and stronger. That's the pitch for the 
bishop's "Crazy Stewardship Consult," which has 
been a big hit throughout the region.  

Want to read more? Go to http://www.nesynod.org. 

 

 

“CHANGE THE BABIES” EPISCOPAL “CHANGE THE BABIES” EPISCOPAL “CHANGE THE BABIES” EPISCOPAL    
DIOCESAN FUNDRAISERDIOCESAN FUNDRAISERDIOCESAN FUNDRAISER   
  

At the Episcopal Diocesan Convention, The Rev. Betsy Fisher 
announced an initiative to assist the Mampong Babies Home in 
Ghana called, "Change the Babies". This is a year-long effort, 
and parishes are invited to participate in any way they choose.  
  

At Epiphany, a water jug has been placed in the narthex at Epiph-
any for your donations. Your spare change can make a radical 
difference in the lives of Ghanaian babies who lost their mothers 
in childbirth, as they will spend the first four or five years of life 
in the Mampong Babies Home.  
 

 

THE THRIFT SHOP AT THE THRIFT SHOP AT THE THRIFT SHOP AT    
WILBRAHAM UNITED CHURCHWILBRAHAM UNITED CHURCHWILBRAHAM UNITED CHURCH      
 

Donations Needed . . . 
 

Doing some spring cleaning? Forget the hassle of holding a tag 
sale, and instead consider donating your gently used, very good 
quality household items to The Thrift Shop at Wilbraham United  

 

Church, 500 Main Street. In addition to helping out a neighboring 
church, you'll also be helping local nonprofit organizations, as 
40% of all Thrift Shop proceeds are donated to charitable groups 
in our community. This year, first quarter proceeds helped the 
Springfield Rescue Mission; second quarter proceeds will go 
to Springfield's Dress for Success, which helps disadvantaged, 
unemployed women and men acquire appropriate clothing for job 
interviews and work. 
  

The WUC Thrift Shop will accept clean, very good quality dish-
es, glassware, cookware, knickknacks, tools, books, CDs, DVDs, 
seasonal decor, craft and art supplies, artwork, lamps, games, 
clean outdoor items such as flower pots, etc., very small pieces of 
furniture (like an end table), office supplies, small appliances, 
etc. Sorry, but we cannot accept clothing, TVs, computers, suit-
cases, or anything large, chipped, or broken. Receipts are availa-
ble for tax purposes. 
  

Donations may be left at the church any time the doors are open--

most days, until at least 7:00 or 8:00 p.m. The Thrift Shop is 
open for business on Fridays and Saturdays, 9:30 a.m. to  
12:30 p.m.  
 

Thank you! 
 

 

ECUMENICAL ECUMENICAL ECUMENICAL    
VACATION BIBLE SCHOOLVACATION BIBLE SCHOOLVACATION BIBLE SCHOOL   
 

This year’s VBS is "Son Treasure Island" and will take place 
from July 27-31, at Wilbraham United Church for students 
ages 4-11 (going in to sixth grade.)  The hope is to register every-
one ON LINE this year!  The fees will be $30 per child, with a 
family cap of $90.  Volunteers can have one child attend for 
free. Please stay tuned for more information! 
 

 

CTKCTKCTK---EPIPHANY PEOPLEEPIPHANY PEOPLEEPIPHANY PEOPLE   
  

New Members Received . . . 
 

On Sunday, April 12, Christ the King welcomed the following 
new members. 
 

Joe, Kristen, Julian, and Kate Pessolano, who were sponsored 
by Dave and Melissa Ortendahl. 
Michelle Kiah, Kevin and Andrea Hinkamper were her sponsors. 
Lynn Roy, who was sponsored by Brian Bredvik. 
 

Welcome and congratulations! 

 

First Communion . . . 
 

Congratulations to Anders Nygren, as he received 
his first communion on Easter Sunday, April 5. 

 

CTK-EPIPHANY PEOPLE Continues . . . 
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CTK EPIPHANY PEOPLE CTK EPIPHANY PEOPLE CTK EPIPHANY PEOPLE 
Continued . . .Continued . . .Continued . . .   
 

Baptisms . . . 
 

On Sunday, April 26, Jordyn 
Rose Lajeunesse was welcomed 
into the Lord’s family through 
the Sacrament of Holy Baptism 

at Church of the Epiphany.  Congratula-
tions to her proud parents, Rick and Emily 
Lajeunesse. 
 

Also on Sunday, April 26, Katelyn (Kate) 
Pessolano was welcomed into the Lord’s 
family through the Sacrament of Holy 
Baptism at Christ the King.  Congratula-
tions to her proud parents, Joe and Kristen 
Pessolano. 
 

In Sympathy . . . 
 

We extend our sympathy to Buffy Mayo, 
Kelly Nygren, Mary Mayo Williams, 
and their families, as they mourn the 
death of York Mayo.  Cards of condo-
lence may be sent to Buffy at 73 High 
Pine Circle, Wilbraham, MA 01095; 
to Kelly at 7 Victoria Lane, Wilbra-
ham, MA 01095; and to Mary at 254 
County Road 44, Norwich, NY  13815. 
 

Remember in your prayers . . . 
  

A complete prayer listing is available  

through the Prayer Chain.  If you wish to  

 

be added, please e-mail Fran at  
office@ctkwilbraham.org or call  
596-3045. 
 

 

ELCA Presiding Bishop Leads ELCA Presiding Bishop Leads ELCA Presiding Bishop Leads 
Delegation to London, Gene-Delegation to London, Gene-Delegation to London, Gene-
va, and Romeva, and Romeva, and Rome   
 

The following is an excerpt from the web-
site of the Evangelical Lutheran Church in 
America. 
 

2/25/2015 2:00:00 PM 

            CHICAGO (ELCA) – In an en-
deavor to learn, share and deepen dialogue 
with Christian partners around the world, 
the Rev. Elizabeth A. Eaton, presiding 
bishop of the Evangelical Lutheran Church 
in America (ELCA), led a delegation of 
ELCA leaders Feb. 1-13, 2015, to meet 
with religious leaders in London, Geneva 
and Rome. 
            " Our pilgrimage to Canterbury, 
Geneva and Rome gave me a sense of the 
breadth of the church. The Anglican Com-
munion, The Lutheran World Federation, 
World Council of Churches and the Ro-
man Catholic Church span the globe and, 
in their history and tradition, span the cen-
turies. The church is catholic – small c – 
and the ELCA is part of that," said Eaton. 
            "While we should be mindful of 
our context in North America, and while 
we should be able to engage our particular 
 

 

 

culture, we should remember that the way  
we tend the gospel treasure entrusted to 
this part of the church has implications for 
the rest of the church. It's not just about us. 
It's not just about now," she said. 
            ELCA leaders who participated in 
the journey led by Eaton are the Rev. Con-
rad Selnick, vice president for advance-
ment and church relations, Bexley Seabury 
Seminary Federation; the Rev. Donald P. 
Kreiss, bishop of the ELCA Southeast 
Michigan Synod and chair of the ELCA 
Conference of Bishops' ecumenical and 
inter-religious relations liaison committee; 
the Rev. Patricia J. Lull, bishop of the 
ELCA Saint Paul Area Synod; the Rev. 
Elizabeth Ekdale and the Rev. William E. 
Flippin Jr., members of the 
ELCA Church Council; 
Kathryn Lohre, executive for 
ELCA Ecumenical and Inter-
Religious Relations; and the 
Rev. Donald McCoid, director for ELCA 
Ecumenical and Inter-Religious Relations. 
 

Visits in London 

Visits in Geneva 

Visits in Rome 

Please go to http://www.elca.org/News-

and-Events/7724 to read about the visits to 
London, Geneva, and Rome. 
 

For photos of the 2015 Ecumenical  
Journey, visit  

www.ELCA.org/Living-Lutheran/Photos. 
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May 3 
  

May 10 

  

  

May 17 

  

  

May 24 

  

May 31 

  9 am 9 am 9 am 9 am 9 am 

Acolyte Donna Kimball Donna Kimball Charlotte Carrington 

 

Joanne LaPlante Donna Kimball 

 Lector Teri Tousignant Liz Tousignant Len Surdyka Karin Johnson Len Surdyka 

 Worship Leader Pat O’Connell Donna Fountain Mauri Korhonen Linda Fitzgerald Stan Jackson 

Eucharistic 

Minister 
Mauri Korhonen Liz Tousignant Pat O’Connell Donna Fountain Liz Tousignant 

Ushers Jim & Lisa Martin Teri & Liz Tousignant 
David Vivian & 

Mauri Korhonen 

John & Ann 

Tousignant 
Stan & BJ Jackson 

Coffee 
Jan Murray & 

Liddie Moniz 

Karin Johnson &  

Linda Fitzgerald 

Ginnie Kasten & 

Charlotte Carrington 
Breakfast Ginny & Tom Ziobro 

Money Counters 
Liddie Moniz & 

Jan Murray 

Linda Fitzgerald &  

Charlotte Carrington 

David Vivian &  

Rosemary Surdyka 

Jan Murray &  

Liddie Moniz 

Linda Fitzgerald & 

Charlotte Carrington 

Bread Maker Sabra Goetcheus Joanne LaPlante Joanne LaPlante Vivian Daigle Vivian Daigle 

Altar Guild Donna Kimball Donna Kimball   Ginnie Kasten Hazel McCraw Maryann Burian 

Vestry on Duty Judith Phillips  

            

Morning Prayer Win-

gate 11:00am 1st & 3rd 
Joanne LaPlante   Linda Fitzgerald 

  
  

May 2015 Epiphany Parish Ministry Schedule  
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Christ the King MAY SCHEDULE 

 

ASSISTING MINISTERS/READERS        ACOLYTES    USHERS 

5/3 Kevin Hinkamper    Carolyn Starz-reader            Chris Mensing 

5/10 Tom Johnson     Sarah Springer-reader           Alf Monrad 

5/17 Faith Lund      Allie Van Beaver-reader          Craig Swimm 

5/24 Kelly Nygren     Linda Van Beaver-reader          Peter Van Beaver 
5/31 Catherine Olson    Kathleen Cordier-reader          Alex Wurm 

 

GREETERS          NURSERY    

5/3 The Fisher Family      Carly Fisher, Sarah Springer 
5/10 Maryruth Gerfin       Carolyn Starz, Jake Fisher 
5/17 The Hinkamper Family     Kelly Nygren, Daniel Nygren 

5/24 Bob & JoAnn Hopkins     Kate Wurm, Alex Wurm 

5/31 Len & Ruth Lindahl      Chris Caster, Owen Comeau 

 

ALTAR GUILD                  COFFEE HOST/HOSTESS 

Melissa Springer, Ruth Weaver    5/3 Kate’s Book Shower 
              5/10 Ruth Weaver 
              5/17 Fran Selva 

              5/24 Kelly Comeau 

              5/31  

             

PRIMARY COUNTER       SECONDARY COUNTER    

Linda Van Beaver        Sarah Springer 

Christ The King 

Lutheran Church 
758 Main Street, Wilbraham, MA 01095 

 

The Episcopal Church  

  of the Epiphany 

20 Highland Avenue, Wilbraham, MA 01095 


